



## **Parent Newsletter**

## Spring Term 9 – Wednesday 15th March 2023

This week we have enjoyed listening to Y2 and Y3 practising the songs for the 'Bee Musical', alongside Y4 who are preparing for their show 'Scheherazade'.

Parent consultations are happening next week so please ensure that you have signed up. You can find the link to do so on the school website under 'how to book a parent meeting'.

**REMINDER – School Uniform** We are seeing lots of colourful tops and leggings in school. Please ensure that your children come to school in our Mayfield School uniform and keep their lovely clothes for the weekends. If you need support with purchasing uniform, please get in touch with Mrs Stepney on <a href="head@mayfield.cambs.sch.uk">head@mayfield.cambs.sch.uk</a>

We are looking forward to seeing the Mayfield choir at West Road Concert hall next week where they will be performing alongside Chesterton Community College children. We feel very privileged to have so much fantastic music going on in school for our children to both participate in and listen to.

## Paula Ayliffe and Sarah Stepney Illness and Last week we included an item with information regarding how long children should (or **Keeping Your** should not) be kept off school when ill. Please ensure you adhere to these guidelines. **Child Off School** World Poetry Day Tuesday 21st March is World Poetry Day. Why not mark it by listening to some poetry being read on the poetry archive? https://childrens.poetryarchive.org/ **Brian Moses** Thank you for your book orders following our poetry workshops with Brian Moses. The deadline for ordering has now passed and we are now waiting for the books to be sent to us. We will pass them on once we have received them. Thanks in advance for your orders. Enjoy. **Bake Sale Update** A huge THANK YOU to the Year 2 team who provided the incredible array of baked goods for last week's fundraising Bake Sale, and to all of the Mayfield community who bought the goods on the day. The total raised was £230.25 - another wonderful result! Also, a big shout out to the team of volunteers who helped set up, sell and tidy, and everyone who supported the lost property table. Mayfield PTA Team Science Festival Cambridge Science Festival takes place 17th CAMBRIDGE March – 2<sup>nd</sup> April. Use the following link for more information on workshops and FESTIVAL activities taking place. https://www.festival.cam.ac.uk/

Friday 10th March	Y2 Bake Sale
WC 20th March	Parent teacher consultations
Thursday 30th March	Year 4 performance, 9.30am
	Year 2&3 performance, 2.00pm
Friday 31st March	Year 2&3 performance, 9.30am
Friday 31st March	Last day of Spring term
Monday I7th April	First day of the Summer term